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Togir Tours

TOGIR 1X
The Other Great
lowa Ride

Juhe 23 - 29, 1990
436 miles - 7 days

LION VI
Loop lowa's
Qutstanding Northeast

July 7 & 8, 1990
2-day loop

BEARV
Bicycle Early
Agricultural Roads

August 10, 11, 12
130 or 225 miles

TIGER VII
Tour lowa's Great
Eastern Region

August 4 & 5, 1990
157 miles
2 days

Many, many more rides scheduled - call Cindy at 319-332-6075 for registration forms and more

TOMRY

B BIKE ACROSS NEBRASKA
R June 10 - 16, 1990 TOUR OF THE

A 455 miles - 7 days MISSISSIPPI RIVER
N VALLEY

JUNE 9 & 10, 1880

16th Annual 200 MILES
Silverl Springs Betten:g;fb&ggbuque
Sixty
Sponsored by
A Aurora Bicycle
Club
Sunday, April 22 A.LB.R. Across
C Bike the Hlinois Bike Ride

Fox River Valley
August 4 - 7, 1990

300 miles

0 Moline to Joliet
S TWIT 1

S The Western Iowa Tour

THE COUNTRY

JUNE 10 - 15, 1990
R 33MILES

ride
across A
wyoming

June 20 - 24, 1990
325 miles - 5 days
start and end in Sioux
City

w

information on other rides.




From the
President

Well, another month of winter is
behind us, and summer is that
much closer. It won't be long
before it will be time to start the
old annual bicycle overhaul.

This month's article may seem a
Httle out of place to you at first.
This is my opinion and not
necessarily that of the Club's, but
Iwonder . ..

A landfill is a landfill, no matter
what you do or how well you do it
It is still a collection of anything
and everything discarded by the
human race. A landfill placed in
the watershed feeding a small
fresh water stream really scares
me. A landfill placed in the
watershed feeding a small fresh
water stream that runs through
the middie of my hometown scares
me even more. Think back ten
years when Davenport’s bike path
was just getting started. That
stream I have been mentioning
was for all practical purposes a
dead body of water. Fifteen years
prior to that it was a stream full of
fish, crayfish, frogs and all kinds
of aquatic life, not to mention a
kid or two. Then came the raw
sewage, and there went the
wildlife. No fish. No frogs. No
nothing. Only the scavengers
were left, and they were only near
the mouth of the creek where
escape to the river was possible.

Right now you can see snalls,
frogs, fish and what amazes me
the most, ducks - ducks
everywhere. As a young boy,
playing in that stream some thirty
years ago, I don't remember ever
seeing so many ducks. [ was
amazed to find out that the state
of Iowa lists Duck Creek as a class
"A" swimming water for all of its
length through Bettendorf and
most of its length through
Davenport. It is also listed as a
class "B" fishery all the way to its
beginning. How long do you think
that will last? Even with the best

of intentions, any seepage into
that stream, and it wiil be LOST -
LOST FOR ANOTHER
GENERATION. I don't want that
I don't want that because I'm
selfish. I like to watch the ducks
as I ride along the path. I like to
watch the children playing, as I
once did, in the clean waters of
Duck Creek.

How about it Scott County Landfill
Committee? A little common
sense can go a long way. My
greatest hope, right now, is that by
the time you get a chance to read
this, enough people have let
themselves be heard and one of
our prettiest natural resources is
safe - if not for ever - at least for
now.,

Tharnk you for listening, and do
ride carefully.

Griff

Welcome New

Members!

Marvin S. Reed
Syracuse, NY

Thomas Maddux
Newark, DE

Daniel J. & Katherine Phelan
Dover, DE

Pat Campbell
Toledo, OH

Gwen Rospierski
Parma Hts., OH

Robert & Carol Sanderbeck
Louisville, OH

James & Marilyn Dean
Maquoketa, IA

David Jeffries
Cedar Rapids, 1A

From Bettendorf, IA:
Randy Corzette
Teresa Grimes

John Kaddatz

Ed Speer

Angie Mason
Blue Grass, 1A

John & Marilyn Cammant
Eldridge, IA

Dennis Dull
LeClaire, IA

From Davenport:
Greg Reitan
Susan Bobenmoy2r
Judy Hankemeier
James Blunk
Mary & Don Dorch
Valerie C. Clark
Laurie A. Hopkins
Dale Mathias

F. Bruce Perry
Kent Turner
Adam X. Piceno

John Kale
Rock Island, IL

George E. Sowers
Rock Island, IL

From East Moline, IL:
Chip Aubry

Larry Hosford

Rick Roher

Jeff Weil
Geneseo, IL

Allen J. Neumann
Milan, IL

Stan & Vicki Tyler
Milan, IL

From Moline, IL:

Jim & Sandy Houston
Ralph Horion

Bob YEager

Stephen & Janice Dixon
Taylor Ridge, IL

Oscar Halpert
Springfield, IL

Michael Bowers
Portland, OR



STATS on the
QCBC

Thanks to Sue Dau and Sam
Norwood, I have learned the
following as of February 15, 1990,
about our club membership:

Number of memberships 904
Number of members 1602

League of American Wheelman
(LAW) members 60

Tandem owners 62

Cycling intersts:

* Commuting 137
* Tourlng 614

* Racing 77

* Tri/Biathelon 94
* Camping 147

Also, if you indicated that you
would help with a certain activity
{century, TOMRV, etc.) your name
is now in the hands of the chair,
who will be in contact if volunteers
are needed.

Bill Langan

FOR SALE:

MENS LETOUR - 23"
MENS VARSITY - 22"
LADIES SPRINT - 17°
CALL 309-342-1705
EVENINGS

WANTED:

MULTI-SPEED TANDEM
AND/OR KID-BACK
CONVERSION CRANK.
UNDER $800 - CALL
HENRY LOGAN COLLECT

Letter of Thanks
From The University of lowa
in memory of Milan Fritz

"February &2, 1980

Quad City Bicycle Club
c/o Mr. Willlam Langan
2720 W. 37th Street
Davenport, Iowa 52808

Dear Mr. Langan:

I wish to thank you very much for your most generous contribution,
in the name of Milan H. Fritz, to our investigative program
concerned with malignant brain tumors. The Division of
Neurological Surgery continues with an active laboratory concerned
primarily with the investigation of primary malignant brain fumors
We now have the capability of growing these tumors in tissue culture
and are able to study the molecular characteristics of the abnormal
tumor cells. We are also continuing aggressive management of these
primary malignant brain tumors. Although there has been some
guccess with prolongation of life, we are far from achieving a
clinical cure at this point.

Sincerely yours,

John C. VanGilder, M.D.
Professor and Chalrman
Division of Neurosurgery"

Novice Rides -

Don't Say "No One Teld

Me About Them!!"

We are planning four notice rides -
two will be on Saturday mornings,
at 9:00 am , April 28 and May 12
- two more will be on Sunday, 2:00
p.m, May 6 and May 20. More
details on the route will be in
future newsletters

volunteers to help with this effort.
We will also be having a sign-up
sheet for all new people to sign.
We will then distribute the list to
everyone on the rides. The
objective is to help people find
sommeone who rides their speed.

If you are an experienced rider,
please help by being a leader on
one of these rides. I you have felt
uncomfortable riding with some of

We have had novice rides in the the stronger riders, this could be

@ 319-752-1443

past with many new people
coming out. But when the novice
rides are no longer scheduled we
don't see those new people. In an
attempt to keep the interest of the
new riders, we will have two
people on all June and July
weekend rides whose sole
responsibility will be to host the
new riders We will be asking for

your opportunity to meet people
who ride your speed and develop
new riding friendships. So, write
down those date and look for
more information in future
newsletters.



Ride Reports

Wednesday, January 31, 1990
contributed by Earl Strupp

It's Wednesday and another ride
with "The Over the Hill Gang".

The weather was a little brisk, and
the termperture was at 17 degrees
- just a gentle breeze out of the
east. Fred, Leon and I arrived at
McDonald's about the same time.
We had a pleasant surprise; Dean
Arney was sitting there drinking
coffee. Since his retirement, Dean
has been working in France for
Case Company (it is rumored that
his wife, Joey, and his mother-in-
law made arrangements for this
job to get him out of the house).
Dean had some interesting items
to share I was surprised to hear
that the cost of living in France is
high and the wages low. Dean
was able to borrow a bike and ride
some of the trails in the nearby
villages. Most of the trails share
with cars, but there is very little
traffic. He is looking forward to
more riding on his return to
France, which will be soon to
complete his temporary
assignment.

After Dean left, we were joined by
my wife, Mary Ellen, who decided
to ride a ways with us. Fred and I
were pouring over a Wisconsin
highway map, and Fred was
pointing out a ride across that
state that perhaps some of us from
the YMCA will do in June. There

were raised eyebrows from some of

the people thinking we were
planning our day's ride. Fred is
-the "Top Banana" of bikers in the
area., He has 55 years of riding,
and we estimate that he has
ridden cover 300,000 miles. He
knows all about bikes from repairs
to trails. It is very comforting to
be riding alongside him.

We rode the bike trail east heading
for Pleasant Valley. There were a
few Icy spots but nothing serious.
There were few on the trail, just
several joggers and walkers My
bike developed frouble with the
free wheel, and I wound up with

just a three speed. I think the salt

on the highway jammed the
shifting cable. Fred offered to
repair it, but I thought my warm
garage would be more comfortable.

We stopped at the Valley Vittles
restaurant and ordered pancakes
because they always spell our first
name on top with pancake dough.

It was a good short ride. We would
sure like to have you join us next
Wednesday.

February 16, 1990,

MACKINAC ISLAND

Last fall, Mary Ellen and I visited
Michigan's famous Mackinac
Island It is a 15-minute boat ride
from Mackinaw City docks. The
cost is only $8 per person. This
includes hauling your bike, We
started from the visitor's center
and rode the island shore road.
This paved road around the island
is eight miles. It is level,
uncongested, safe and easy for
young and old. There are many
interesting sites along this road -
Arch Rock, Chimney Rock, Lover's
Leap, Devils Kitchen, to name a
few. We cut inland at the British
landing site. This is hilly but
worth the trip. There are many
side roads to bike with no danger
of cars because they are not
permitted on the island. We would
see a few tourist carriages along
the way and some bicycles. We
stopped at the military cemetery
with its very old graves. There are
some old churches and several
caves you can visit. Of course,
there is Fort Mackinac with its 14
buildings, and costurmed guides
conducting hourly tours. The
Biddle house contains original
furnishings and is said to be the
oldest house on the island. Of
course, a visit to the Grand Hotel
is a must. They have a lunchon
that is expensive but "live it up.”
Go in hungry because they have
food piled on food, and it is all
good The sail boat race from
Chicago was finishinhg the day we
were there, and we watched them

cross the finish line. The
shopping area is a must with iis
many unique stores and, of
course, you mmust buy some of the
fancy fudge. We covered most of
the area in a day, and we
recommend the visit.

Earl Strupp

Valentine's Day

Patch Ride

The day started out sunny but
turned overcast by afternoon.
Over 40 bhikers showed up at the
Duck Creek Park pavillion for the
patch ride.

There were treats galore - M&M
cookies brought by Judy Karr,
chocolate chip bars brought by
Tom Bolton and made by Pat,
popcorn and caramel popcorn
brought by the Langans, brownies
and sugar cookies brought by me.
Last of all, there was a lot of hot
chocolate for everyone. My thanks
to all of you who brought treats for
everyone to enjoy.

Unfortunately, the patches hadn't
arrived in time to be given out on
the Sunday ride. They will be
mailed as soon as they are
available. Even so, everyone had a
good time visiting with friends
before moving on to McDonalds or
a short ride on the bike path.

If you enjoy Iiding only a short
distance or evenj ust showing up,
then the patch ride is the one for
you, The next patch ride is on
Sunday, March 18, 1980
Everyone is welcome to come.

The following riders will receive a
Valentines Day patch:

Jan Burt, Jerry Sears, Jeff
Spiegel, Mary Spiegel, Adam
Spiegel, Warren Power, Don
Barchman, Gary Patch, William
Chamberlin, Jeff McCay, Michaele
McCoy, Emmalee McCoy, Jo
Burwinkel, Michael Foss, Sr.
Michael Foss, Jr., Penny Foss,
Leon Van Camp, Judy Karr, John
Greve, Joanne Sullivan, Tom



Cycle Path

Jor
peaCQ - ..ﬂowa James J. Olson, Sr

President

SOVTET & AMERICAN BICYCLE RIDE (CAB/SAB-90)
BE ONE OF THE AMERICAN BIKERS

So you missed the June 1990 Soviet bike ride, here is your second
chance and an experience of a lifetime, to bike ride with about

30 Soviet Bikers this summer. The bike ride will be for 10 days.,
from 17th to 26th August 1990. Starting in Eldridge, Iowa going
up to LaCresent, Minnesota and returning to Eldridge, lowa. You
can either stay in homes camp during the bike ride. Following, 1is
the registration fee information:

$440.00, staying in home each night (2 meals provide most day)
$250.00, camping each night (some evening meal provided)

Camping is $27.00 per day

CAB/SAB-90 t-shirt at $15.00 each

CAB/SAB-90 bike patch at $15.00 each

CAB/SAB-90 sponsor t-shirt or bike patch at $15.00 each

Registration fees incuded: sagwagon, mino repair available, daily
route map, campsite or homesite, first aid, baggage vehicle (limit
two baggage), staff vehicle, snacks available, adminstration cost,
showers available, name tag, and membership card.

Registration fee, t-shirt, bike patch fee, payable to:
Cycle Path for Peace - Towa
Treasure: Mary Jane Oison
209 East 13th Street
Davenport, Iowa 52803

NAME :

ADDRESS:

TELEPHONE #: t-shirt size: s M L XL XXL
Home fee $440.00 Camping fee $250.00

CAMPING per day at $27.00 Total day X $27.00==

Selected bike cities; Savannah,IL Dugqubue,IA McGregor,IA,
LaCresent ,MN Mauston,WI Dodgeville,W Freeport,IL Dixon,IL
Genenseo,IL and Eldridge, I0Wa.....ccoauu

209 E. 13th St., Davenport, IA 52803 - (319) 322-5498



169() RAGBRAIPO BOX622 DES MOINES 10WA 50303

January 22,

RAGBRAI Bicycle Clubs:

It's come to our attention that because there are new club officers and
probably new club RAGBRAI chairpersons we should restate the ground
rules for the passes we have set aside for vour group for the 1990
ride, Although these guidelines usually are republished annually, we
did not include them in the letter you received last month.

So, here they are:

1. These wristbands can go only to members of your club.

2. These people must have been members of your club prior to January 1
of this year.

3. Club members who obtain wristbands through your club are expected
to use your club baggage service or put their baggage on our truck.
We don't want them bringing vehicles on the ride.

4., Club members who do not obtain wristbands/passes through the club
will have to go through the regular drawing process.

5. If your club provides a charter service, it is the responsibility
of the club to make sure that no one is accepted for the charter
who does not have the necessary wristbands. No wristband, no ride.

6. Clubs are responsible for the conduct of all minors included in
their group. Non-member minors who are part of the charter MUST be

accompanied by a parent or adult relative.

7. If a clud has more wristbands allotted than members need, the extra
wristbands will be retained by the RAGBRAI office for distribution
through the drawing.

8.  We hope you will encourage club members to order the package of
Register Souvenir editions.

Don't forget that we must have the name, address, age and telephone
number of each person in your club for whom you are requesting
wristbands. For our own file we would also like to have a roster of
your club members. If you have gquestions, please call 515-284-82872

ardgs,

Don Benson

Hosts:  Columnist John Karras lowa Boy Chuck Offenburger . Coordinator/Wagonmaster Den Benson




APPLICATION FORM

We must have the complete name, address, telephone number and age for each appficant. Check the appropriate
tox in one area ONLY below carefully fotlow directions PRINT CLEARLY and postmark no iaer than Apni 1 1980

. BAGGAGE TAG DRAWING

We want 1o nde and et you cary our haggage
Number nf nders at$s0each™ = §
{Lach ner recenves 2 wiisthand nd baggage tag Dt o vemicle pass )

Filt out the form below pnet BAGGAGE on the outzide of
your envelope and a1t 10 the adaress below zlong with
your check and unstamped sed-aggressad. businass-sie
envelope

]

!MAGE

[JVEHICLE PASS DRAWING

Yie want 2 vehicle pass. ¥ we re not drawn for one please refund our maney and

we Il stay home
Sumber of ngers at §50 each™ = § e
Number of non-ngers at $20each™ = §

Total amount = $

1faen memonr of the oacty raterves 2 wirsthand )

Fiti ut the form beiow pant VERICLE on the cuiside of
your efvelope and mal i 10 the 26Gr2ss Delow 3iong with
your check and Lnsiamped set-addresse. QUsIngss sie
ENveI0De.

| EE—

VERCLE

|

L OPTIONAL DRAWING

We wantt a vehicle pass, aut f we e not drawn for one we strf want fo go. Sc then
put us in the Gaggage tag drawing and we 1 leave our vefucle at home In that case
non-nder fees wilk be refungeg

atSsleach = §
at$20each” = §
How many peopie need baggage tags f not drawn for vehicle pass?

Total amourt = o
iEach noer receves 3 wnsthang ad 3 haggage tag. ff needed i

Nurmpe: 3f nders
Number of ron-nders

Fil out the form below. pnnt  OPTIONAL o the
ouside of your envelope. and mail € 10 the acdress
heiw aiong with your check and seif-aldressed
UNSLAMped, BUEINEss-Size enveiope

I

CPTIONAL

MAILTD

“Rider and non-nder fees ingiuide $10 for the RAGBRALXVIE Souwenir Pack — sever: edibons of the oaily Des Moires Register . Chack here
and two editons of the Sunday Register rom Saturday, Juy 21 through Sunday. July 25 which vl be reserved for you and RAGSRME-ES # you DO NGT
e following the nde ¥ you DO NOT WANT 1o receive The Des Maines Regrster Souvenir Pack, check the boxles) Descw 0. Box a2 want Sguven
Des Moines. 14 53303 Pachis)
The person subrmittng this request i5: PLEASE PRINT |
1
Name Adcress fige =
City. State iz Teipnone rumper | -
(rthier NON-RIDERS and RIDERS 1n s group are (Piease naicate which peaple are son-raers |
Name Address Gy State op Phone hge
‘ \ _
‘J —
: G
)
: a
4
I -
\Jse anather shegt f necessary Subtract $10 for each Souvenir P3Ck you 0on t want -

Mow many MNGs in your group’ Amaunt suttracted = .

Totat amount enctoset = $ oo
MAKE CHECXS PAYABLE TO: RAGBRA! XVIl

YOUR REQUEST MUST BE POSTMARKED WO LATER THAN APRIL 1 1350




New London, Connecticut
Friday, June 8 -- Monday , June 11, 1990

COALTION OF CONNECTICUT
BICYCLISTS INC

LEAGUE OF AMERICAN
WHEELMEN

1 LAWCLUB
coastal connecticut One person to a form Form may be duplicated PLEASE PRINT!
astName Fist Madle [ REGISTRATION FEE: sas | [ s
Street Address LAW. MEMBERSHIP (Required - see info form);
Members:
City State Zip Enter LA.W. membership #:
Upgrade |ndividual membership to Famiiy: 55 s
N ' ~
N 8!
Phone Age . ) _—
0 Male OFemale Individuai: $25 or Family: $30 H
MEAL PLAN:
Narme of Emergency Contact Phone Vegetarian selactiona availabie at every mesi
Saturday breakfast through Monday lunch 385 s
CILE Affiiation (T anyj: Twish to room with isenB regisirations :ogatﬁeri: Friday Dinner 815 s
HOUSING:
Per person cost for three nights 5
Dormitory {Connecticut College) $75
CHILDREN: Age 10 and under discounts apply See Registration Information tact sheet, Luxury Hotel {Radisson or Holiday inn} $135
EconomyHotel (Red Roof lnn ) 00
i ion i T-ahirt. Ci iza: S M L X
Registration includes GEAR 90 T-shirt. Circle size L m marked after April 1, 1950 add s20 s
{No mail-in registration acceplad after May 21, 1980)
Special needs:  [[] Handicap facilties [ Tandemvrecumbent [ JChild care
Donation to Bicyclists’ Education and Legal Foundation
RELEASE: (tax deductible) $
| understand that | may be injured while bicycling or otherwise participating in this
event, and | agree to be responsible for my own actions. | promise (o releasa and hold PAYMENT: TOTAL s
harmless the officers, volunteers, and staff of GEAR "90, the Coalition of Connecticut
Bicyclists. Irc.. the League of American Wheslmen, Connecticut College, and the City of New Check _ _ Visa Mastercard
Lendar from any claims for injury or damage resulting from my participation in this event. In Account N - -
case of a minor entrant, | agree to indemnify and hokl hasmiess the above mentioned partias L PR ——— —
from any claime for injury or damages which said minor may sustain. |consentta smeargency Exp Date / Sighature
medical treatmentin the event of injury. | promise 1o obey traffic laws and to practice countesy —— -
d safety in bicycli fo
an ty in bicycling Send form(s) and payment (add 20% for Date Fec d
Canadiar funds) to:
X X GEAR "90, PO Box 514, Reg #
Sigrature of Registrant Date Parent or guardian of minor (under 18} East Lyme CT 06333 Amt.

Registration Information

REGISTRATION: Includes all rides, special events, workshops and
exhibits Other than a few remote ride starts, all activities will be
held on the Connecticut College campus.

L.AW. MEMBERSHIP: GEAR participants must be [ A W

members Current members enter your membership number {from
BICYCLE USA mailing label) in the space provided. Spouses/
childrer of a League member may convert an individual member
ship to family status Membership includes nine issues of BICYCLE
USA. promotion rights as a cyclist. touring info. camaraderie with
other evclists. and more

MEAL PLAN: Includes three breakfasts, two portable lunches (fix-
in's available at Saturday and Sunday breakfasts) and two dinners.
Participants will be served meals at Connecticut College regardless
of housing location Friday dinner is available as an option

ROOMS: Offered through GEAR™0 at Connecticut College
dormitories. or at hotels that are within 1 5 miles of the campus:
Radisson. Holiday inn or Red Roof Ina. Single rooms are available
unly on the college campus. A roommate will be assigned if you

select a hotel option and do not list a rcommate on the registration
form. If you prefer to make your own housing arrangements. you
can obtain information on hotels. motels and tent and RV camp-
ing from the Seutheastern Connecticut Tourism District. PO Box

89, 27 Masonic St., New London. CT 06320 (203)444-2206
LATE FEE: Register by April Ist to save $20

CHILDREN: Compiete a separate form for each child. Specify age
AGE 10 AND UNDER: registration free (no T-shirt}; housing free
in parents’ hotel room. AGE 3 AND UNDER: free medls AGE
4 AND OLDER: separate meal plan must be purchased

CONFIRMATION: You will receive a confirmation mailing as soon
as your registration material is received In May you will receive
an Advance Program including directions and schedules of rides.
workshops and special events.

QUESTIONS? Write GEAR™0. PO Box 514, East Lyme. CT
06333, or call 1-800-562-BIKE {in Connecticut. 1-800-462-BIKE)
for a recorded announcement; leave vour message for answer by
phone or mail




